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Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Kiernan, James [jkiernan@craworld.com]
Sent: Friday, March 13, 2009 9:17 AM
To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
Cc: monroewin@yahoo.com
Subject: 2307-2337 Blanding Ave; RO2466
Attachments: 631916 ACEH Letter 2001-10-31.pdf

Hi Jerry, 
 
As you know, we just submitted our work plan for additional investigation at the Park Street Landing site, 
including groundwater sampling near the former buried drum as requested in your letter dated 11/10/08.  
However, attached is a copy of a letter dated 10/31/01 I just received from Monroe Wingate (property 
owner) after he reviewed the work plan; the letter grants no further action related to the buried drum and 
references groundwater sampling performed in March 2001.  Were you aware of this letter?  I did not see 
it in the ACEH online database, or the associated report, and they’re obviously not in our files.  Could they 
possibly be in your files?  It appears this letter may have slipped through the cracks somewhere along the 
way.  Mr. Wingate wasn’t sure he had a copy of the report, he may have to request from Geomatrix.  In 
any event, it appears the buried drum groundwater quality issue has already been addressed.   
 
Interestingly, the letter also granted no further action pertaining to metals in soil, as the site was capped 
and a soil management plan was prepared to address any subsurface activity.  However, during our recent 
investigation we did extensive sampling for metals.  The letter also references the collection of a grab 
groundwater sample collected in the central portion of the site in which the dissolved metals 
concentrations did not exceed drinking water standards and applicable saltwater aquatic criteria.  Again, 
although we have not seen a copy of the report, considering this data combined with the recent analysis 
from well MW-1, it appears the issue of metals in groundwater may also have already been adequately 
addressed. 
 
Please let me know your thoughts on these matters.  Thanks.       
 
Sincerely, 
  
James P. Kiernan, P.E. 
Conestoga-Rovers & Associates (CRA) 
2000 Opportunity Drive, Suite 110 
Roseville, CA 95678 
Direct: (916) 751-4102 
Cell: (916) 919-6759 
Fax: (916) 751-4199 
jkiernan@craworld.com 
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